Sabino Improvement Association Meeting Minutes July 22nd, 2021

Angel Jamison, Izabela Werner, and Tina Sener hosted Opening. Thank you!!.

Doug Wilson, President, brought the room to attention at 7:20 p.m. for announcements. New members present were Joe & Elise Mangiulli, originally from Bath, living on Houghton Pond Rd. Judy, Deb Pearsons sister, who is renting on Gulls way. No guests this evening. Doug thanked members from last year that gave more than dues in order to support the expenses. He reminded everyone that dues are still \$50/household. Please send dues to Izabela Werner. Doug then introduced the board members and trustees, as this was the first meeting in two years.

Doug Wilson – President
Rosalind Kalb – Vice President
Izabela Werner – Treasurer
Tina Sener – Secretary
Mike Jamison – Trustee
Tony Chodorowski – Trustee
Paul Werner – Trustee.

September 2nd at the business meeting the association will be holding elections at the annual meeting. Typically this is done at the beginning of each year, however with COVID last year, and a late start this year, it was decided to conduct the business meeting at the end of the season. Doug then listed off the events for the season:

July 29th – Potluck/Pound Auction

August 5th – Potluck/Trivia

August 12th - Potluck/Social

August 19th - Potluck/Guest Speaker

August 26th – Potluck/Social

September 2^{nd} – Potluck/Annual meeting/Ice Cream Social

Doug requested hosts for the events and there is a signup sheet on the bulletin board. Maddie Werner volunteered to organize the Ice Cream Social.

Next topic of discussion was start of potluck dinners. E-mail sent out had 6:00, but past has been 6:30. The membership agreed to 6:30 p.m. as the start time for the potlucks. Information will go out via e-mail, please remember to review the contact information to ensure it is correct. Tina will add the website information, as she has taken over the administrative duties for the website. Members reminded attendees that there will be a memorial for Nancy Hall from Dam Cove road this coming Sunday. Also, town hall has come out with their newspaper, you can pick up clink bags for you returnables. If you return to Hannafords, money goes towards West Bath Elementary School. There are beavers building dams over by Sugar Hill Ln. The town stated the owners of the property are responsible for moving them. Dams may damage all the road work from last year if not removed. Keurig was missing from the Hall this year. Please check to see if someone took home to clean.

Thank you to Paul Werner for creating the thermometer that will measure our progress towards our preservation fund. The pound auction is next week. Please remember the proceeds from the auction go directly to the preservation of the hall.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. – 23 people attended.